
County Clerk KCOCIVED

From: Kaaz <rbjykz@gmail.com> Is III
Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 1:06 PM Bill *6®® ™
To: County Clerk
Subject: Moratorium on visitor accommodations OPPICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

Dear County Council Members:

I am writing this letter in support of the proposed moratorium on visitor accommodations in West and South Maui. I am
supporting this moratorium as an initial step toward remediating the current unregulated over-tourism we are seeing on
Maui.

The goal for visitors to Maui has been to limit the number of visitors to approximately 1/3 the number of residents in
order to preserve our environment, infrastructure, quality of life and all that makes Maui such a beautiful and popular
tourist destination.

The current volume of tourists we were seeing pre-pandemic and now, in 2021, during the pandemic, is a threat to the
health, safety and quality of life of the residents of Maui, our environment and wildlife.

These huge numbers of tourists are consuming and using scarce resources with few restrictions and controls. Maui's
sewage treatment injection wells are inadequate to properly treat the sewage produced by our residents, let alone
thousands of tourists. This results in inadequately treated sewage discharging into our oceans, killing coral, infecting
people and ocean life, alike.

Due to climate change and global warming, Maui is experiencing a major drought that is predicted to get worse, not

better. Tourists not only consume water, but the resorts and hotels and golf courses consume massive amounts of water

in a wasteful manner to maintain the illusion of a green and lush Maui in areas that have traditionally been dry and
sunny, not lush and green.

Traffic on our highways is terrible, particularly on the road to Hana, and East Maui is being overwhelmed by tourist
traffic. All of Maui is being overwhelmed by traffic. The exhaust from the thousands of cars is ruining the clarity of air,
threatening our health and consuming fossil fuels that contribute to the acidification and destruction of our oceans.
Toxic sunscreen further pollutes the ocean, killing and bleaching the coral on which we depend to create reefs that help

control our sea levels, provide a haven for fish, and support a sustainable fishing industry.

Tourists crowd our beaches, and tour boats crowd our oceans disturbing the quality of life for both residents and
existing wildlife. Noise from tour boat engines affects the already struggling whale, honu and dolphin populations.
Tourists on our beaches have been seen disturbing spinner dolphin pods which are trying to sleep during the day causing
illness and death. They also disturb the honu, preventing them from nesting and basking on the beaches. Molokini is a
great example of how tourism disturbs the overall marine environment. During the pandemic, the fish and oceanic
predator population returned to its normal ecological balance. Now it is once again disturbed, as shown in a recent
study.

These are but a few of the consequences of the unregulated rampant over-tourism we are once again experiencing. I
thank you in advance for your support of this moratorium on tourist accommodations. Maui is literally being "loved to
death" by excess tourism, and we are in danger of sacrificing our island, it's rich cultural heritage, environmental beauty
and diversity on the altar of tourism. Once the island is destroyed, tourism will decrease and we will literally have
destroyed that which is currently supporting us. Now is our chance to limit tourism and begin to diversify our economy.



Sincerely,

Joy Kaaz

Kihel resident

Member of HALEHawai'i



County Clerk

^  KbUblVtU
From: Richard <richardmoss26@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 1:47 PM 20ZI JUN I PH J 08
To: County Clerk

Subject: proposed visitor industry construction moratorium
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

My name is Richard Moss. I live in Kihei. 1 am writing to express my support for the proposed visitor industry
construction moratorium. Excess tourism will destroy the aloha of Maui for Maui residents, and for tourists. For
residents there are significant negative environmental, traffic, overcrowding and quality of life impacts. For visitors,
those same impacts reduce the quality of their vacation experience. For some, increasing tourism is about visitor
industry and construction jobs. The visitor industry can't seem to fill the jobs they have available now. How will they fill
the new jobs needed with growth? As for construction jobs, we don't need growth in that sector. The construction
industry can be devoted to maintenance, renovation and upgrades of existing facilities. For the State and County
Governments, they look at increased tourism and visitor industry construction as increased tax revenue; GET, TAT and
income taxes for the State, and property taxes for the County. Those governments need to more efficiently use the tax
revenues they have now instead of reducing our quality of life to obtain more tax revenues.

I strongly support the proposed visitor industry construction moratorium, and beyond that, better managing the
visitor numbers we have now. We need to look for ways to diversify our economy, perhaps in the agriculture and
technology sectors.

Richard Moss

137A Pauloa Place

Kihei, HI 96753

Sent from Mail for Windows 10



County Clerk
KC^-zi:-! V i-i-^

From: Bart Smith <northshoreroadxxx@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 8:13 PM Jjj^I JUH I 5 fcH M2
To: County Clerk

Subject: Moratorium on New Hotels OFFiOE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Council Members

I support a moratorium on building more hotels. If you build them they will come. There is a breaking point where
there is too much of a good thing and I believe we are at that point.

I support a quality of experience for tourists and residences and when there is too much traffic, no parking, and hot
spots over crowded the whole experience is degraded.

For those reasons I believe we should permanently stop permitting new tourist hotels.

Sincerely,

Robert B. Smith

Maui Meadows, Kihei



Cotmtj^ierk RECCIVCD
From: Judya <l<uulei7@comcastnet>
Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 11:42 PM 2921 15 AH Ift 12
To: County Clerk
Subject: Over excessive tourism OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

I am just buying to stop off a building Kihei and Wailea. When is enough already? There are too many hotels already.
Every time I drive by the old Maui Prince I want to cry. Stop building and concentrate on making other options of
industry on Maui. There are very few residents on maui that want more hotels if any. Why does the council keep
allowing it?

Please focus on other industries other then tourism and overdevelopment options.

Judy Pokipala

Sent from my iPhone



County Clerk RCCCIVCD

From: kat reynolds <kcuddihy@dnkzone.com> lu wv 119
Sent: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 9:59 AM W\ 15 AH rF
To: County Clerk
Subject: Friday's Maul County Council Meeting OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

Aloha

I understand this Friday the Maui County Council will review a moratorium on new tourist accommodations. I am writing
in support of this proposal and would like my comments considered in this meeting.

Maui has a problem with excessive tourism. I fully support a ban or moratorium on any new visitor accommodations for
Maui. This is an island where our resources are limited and we are already seeing ill effects of so many tourists on our

islands. Please vote for a moratorium on new accommodations.

Mahalo

Kathy Cuddihy



i211I22L£!2± ncor-ivcD
From: Valerie Guarini <52maui@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday. June 15. 2021 12:27 PM !0H JIW 15 PH ® 31
To: County Clerk
Subject: Moratorium on new hotels/visitor accommodations OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

Aloha,

As a Kihei resident, taxpayer and voter, I support the moratorium on building new visitor accommodations. Not only do I
support the moratorium I believe it should be much longer than 2 years. Our current infrastructure and environment
barely supports the magnitude of tourists arriving daily on our island. Traffic on S. Kihei Road is too often at a standstill.
The Piilani is packed with cars. Our beaches, parks & sidewalks are overcrowded.
I have lived in Kihei for over 20 years and have seen tourism increase to the point where it's more than just an
annoyance. During that time I have met & interacted with many tourists who were regular visitors to Maui. Over & over
again returning visitors have expressed to me their disappointment with the unbridled growth on our island. Many have
said this is not the Maui they loved and will not be coming back.
I honestly don't understand the government's need to keep increasing tourist accommodations. We are already at or
above a peak where tourism has become a detriment to those of us who live here. During the height of the Covid
pandemic when our island home was so wonderfully empty, there was so much talk about limiting tourism. I felt hopeful
we wouldn't become another Oahu. My hope now is the Council will concentrate on ways to cap tourism and remember
the residents of Maui who certainly deserve to enjoy island we love so much.
Mahalo,

Valerie Guarini

279 Ohina Place

Kihei, Hi 96753

808-385-6980.

Sent from my iPad



County Clerk

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Pamela Beagle <pbeaglelandscapes@icloud.com>
Tuesday, June 15, 2021 2:16 PM
County Clerk
Moratorium on hotels

ncoLivcD

20ZI JUN 15 PH li: 28

OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

I fully agree that we already have enough hotels. The temporary break from too much traffic as well as locals wanting
restaurant reservations and now unable to get them due to large numbers of tourists. The reason Maui is popular is
because it is NOT overbuilt.

Mahalo

Paul and pamela van horn-beagle

Kula, Hawaii

808.866.8602
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From: Jen Bal <kailanamalie@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 7:02 AM

To: County Clerk

Subject: Moratorium Banning New Hotels

Please stop it's to much building to many tourists
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^ount^Clerk

From: Sandra brissette <sandra_brissette@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 11:53 AM
To: County Clerk
Subject: Moratorium on Vacation Buildings

Aloha, CARE Committee members. I am writing to express my strong support for both of the visitor
accommodations moratoriums proposed. We need to stop the building of vacation type buildings until there is a
plan by the planning department in place that protect the environment and the residents who live here and their
children. As this meeting is taking place already our island is advised of drought conditions last miring the
usage of water and it is only mid June. What will happened when more hotels build pools and waterfalls, not to
mention the waste water that our system can't handle already. The planning department needs to come up with
a plan that will protect our water, develop better waste water & sewage systems that protect our reefe. They
need to make sure we have affordable housing for us and our children. Our children are suffering living in poor
conditions just to stay close to family, what is in the future for them here? Please consider the history of how
these islands were given to the US government to protect them, not rob them. We should have in place a bus
system that works for our workers and the tourists before having more people flood our highways.. Let's not
succumb to the pressure for tourism growth, when what we need is tourism planning. Over crowded roadways,
building that block the scenic roadways and beaches taken over by hotel lounge chairs does not make for a
pleasurable experience to tourist or residents. It has been reported that Mayor Victorino is threatening to veto
these bills.. Please don't let that discourage you from passing them. Both of these bills reflect the overwhelming
sentiment of your constituents that Maui residents deserve to be treated as MORE important than visitors, not
less. We, not the visitors or the tourism industry, are the ones who will be voting in the next election. If the
Mayor vetoes these bills, you can and SHOULD override him.

Sandra Brissette

Kihei Resident
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RECEIVED
June 16, 2021

2021 JUN 16 R| 4: 13
Aloha Maul County Council Members:

I am writing this letter in support of the proposed moratorium on visitor

South Maui. This moratorium is a crucial step toward remediating the current unregulated over-

tourism we are seeing on Maul.

The Maui Island Plan suggests limiting the number of visitors to approximately 1/3 the number of
residents in order to preserve our environment, infrastructure, and quality of life for residents-all of
which would improve the visitor experience as well.

The year 2019 was already a year of uncontrolled growth, fueled by the tourism industry. Promises

were made by leaders during the early part of the pandemic to improve on the tourism experience for
both visitors and residents. Residents were promised that the goal would be to decrease the number of

tourists while protecting the islands. Since October of 2020, those promises have been completely

forgotten by our leaders, who proudly announce that the goal of reaching 2019 numbers has been met
and now exceeded.

The current volume of tourists we were seeing pre-pandemic and now, in 2021, during the pandemic, is

a threat to the health, safety and quality of life of the residents of Maui, our environment and wildlife.
Our island resources are very limited. Our inadequate sewage treatment, water, and landfills are not

meant for this level of use. We are told that we will have yet another water shortage this summer.

While my family's yard dries up and dies due to not watering it, the hotels are literally sucking up water
as if there is no restriction. While sewage is discharged into our oceans, tourists are overcrowding our

beaches and cruelly abusing our wildlife (I am thinking about honu and dolphins right now). Our fishing
industry is endangered by the abuse the ocean environment is enduring.

On Maui, tourists do not stay in the tourist areas, but drive all over the island, causing huge traffic

congestion—and this is despite the rental car shortage. Tourists don't even think twice about using up

resources meant for residents, such as UHauls! I have seen horrific pictures of the road to Hana being

blocked by tourists who choose to park on the road, blocking traffic, because of lack of parking.

Residents are literally being told that we do not count and that the tourism industry is all-powerful. Our
mayor has already said that he will veto this moratorium, similar to the way he vetoed the affordable

housing bill. He has constantly communicated in a very condescending way to residents, very publicly

blaming residents for COVID spread rather than acknowledging that it had to have come in by travel; he

has called residents "little children who refuse to listen" when we were concerned about the delay in

vaccinations here; and he goes out of his way to please the big money brought in by the tourism

industry and mainland investors. He has made it clear that residents are second class citizens to

tourists.

Residents here sacrifice a great deal financially to live here and deserve to be able to enjoy the beaches,

hikes and parks. Instead, there is no room for residents on any of these. The majority of residents here

do not depend at all on the tourist industry—yet all of us are made to sacrifice for it. For me, it is about

more than a financial sacrifice, as this is not only my birthplace but also that of my ancestors. I am

trying my best not to chased out by greedy leaders who put short-term profit first.



Our economy needs to be diversified. Our children need to be taught skills that will help them to

succeed in society, rather than just to serve tourists. We need a moratorium on future visitor

accommodations while solutions can be implemented, including leadership that supports resident lives

over the tourism industry.

I appreciate the members of the Maui County Council greatly. With few exceptions, you are the leaders

who put residents and the 'aina first.

Mahalo Piha,

Kai Duponte, MSW



County Clerk P P cr | W|^ q

From: Madolin Wells <madolin@fivesenseshealing.com> JIM 17 tu f
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 5:53 PM ^ 59
To: County Clerk
Subject: Please Support CARES-50 Moratorium OF Tunr

COUNTVCug^
Aloha Committee Chair King and Councilmembers,

I'm writing to express my gratitude to Kelly King and Keani Rawlins-Fernandez for their much-needed related proposals
placing a 2-year pause on permitting new resort building. I urge Council Members to send Vice Chair Rawlins-
Fernandez's proposal on to the Planning Commission without delay.

Our island is overwhelmed by tourism. Residents are saddened, frustrated, angry, upset. They feel betrayed by the
policy-makers whose job it is to protect the health and safety of Maui and are failing to do so.

Though our decision-makers may feel that the economic health of Maui justifies enabling what is essentially an addiction
to over-tourism, the very opposite is true. Maul's economy is desperately in need of diversified income rather than
"mono-economy." The revenue generated by tourism increases the widening wealth gap. While some hotel workers are
paid a living wage, many are not.

Over-tourism provides profits to corporate interests without requiring their fair contribution to infrastructure. Instead,
the tourist economy here wears down roads, costs emergency services of fire and police and medical workers that are
paid out of the county budget. It causes destruction of reefs and interferes with wildlife, including dolphins, sharks, and
whales. Visitors are not appropriately schooled on what is permissible, let alone what is pono. Visitors crowd out locals
from enjoying their favorite eateries because they literally cannot get a seat at the table (or in the take-out line). Over-
tourism usurps resident access to public beaches that belong to the county and state.

Over-tourism focuses on building out development for the super-rich and luxury resorts rather than critically needed
affordable housing, without which iife-long Maui residents are being forced off their island home, or into homelessness.
Loss of each younger generation to the mainland for better job opportunities was one of the key factors that prompted
Hawai'i to develop tourism as a major industry back in the 1960's. Now over-tourism is causing the loss of young people
once again - and older people too, because it's too expensive to live here.

Our leaders are failing in their responsibility to protect Maui's health and safety.

Most cases of the Brazil P.l variant of Covid-19 - which is more contagious and more resistant to antibodies - have been
coming in to Maui - 22 vs 13 into O'ahu as of 5/27/21. (https://www.mauinews.eom/news/local-news/2021/05/most-
hawaii-cases-of-brazil-variant-found-in-maui-county/. The Delta variant from India is more contagious than previous
strains and may cause more severe illness. By the time it had reached America, it was already causing an uptick in case
counts after 6 months of cases falling rates, even though it comprised only 6% of all US cases. But in no time at all, the
Delta variant is already in Hawai'i. (https://www.staradvertiser.eom/2021/06/14/breaking-news/delta-coronavirus-
variant-which-may-cause-more-severe-illness-detected-in-hawaii/). See also
https://governor.hawaii.gov/newsroom/doh-news-release-hawaii-department-of-health-laboratory-detects-delta-

variant-in-hawaii/

Recently eliminating post-tests that provide a truer picture than pre-tests, and now lifting all restrictions without
utilizing the possibility of vaccine passports, continues to endanger Maui's people.



Back in April of 2020, the Governor inaugurated a "Hawai'i Economic and Community Recovery & Resiliency Plan" led by
Alan Oshima as "Economic and Community Navigator." A group appointed by The Commission on the Status of Women
was designated to devise "A Feminist Economic Recovery Plan for COVID-19." It seemed that well-considered, innovative
plans were forthcoming from both committees. What happened to those plans? Did they submit their hard work and
ideas and simply get ignored? Meanwhile the heavy toll of over-tourism continues to grind down Maui and all
inhabitants, human and otherwise.

It's high time to take that step back that we were all promised.

Respectfully yours,

Madolin Wells, Kihei



County Clerk

From: Wendy McCracken <wendykat4@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 8:39 PM
To: County Clerk
Subject: Support for moratorium banning new hotels - Agenda item CR 29-39

To the Council Members of the County of Maul.

I hereby support the moratorium banning the building of new hotels and other visitor accommodations for many of the
same reasons you have already received and will receive from other concerned citizens and individuals. With the past
events of the year I would think that eyes would have been opened to the results of human greed and gratification when
we keep pushing the natural environmental elements out of the way to satisfy a select few with usually deep pockets.
Oahu is one populated small island in the middle of the Pacific Ocean that has and is demonstrating the affects of this.
Not only the impacts on nature but environment for all and it doesn't take rocket science to see how the negative

energy in the aftermath produces sociatel issues as well as an increase in crime and invasion of a peaceful lifestyle. Even
a 2 year period to develop a plan will not be enough to prevent taking the wrong turn and putting unnecessary and
harmful burdens on the land and the community. The need to work smarter and find ways to utilize and improve what is
already in place is a better plan.

I worked in a Natural Resources and Environmental department for a law firm that represented major mining companies
and saw firsthand the attempt to strip the land from the people and the environment by business commerce and the
devastating results when it did. I am also mystified by how people who take an oath in an officiai position seem to have
forgotten about common sense when it comes to profit over reality such as the need for infrastructure to support all the
hotel and vacation rental building when we can't even provide sufficient infrastructure and housing for those who live

and reside here and will supply the services needed to allow those utilizing those facilities and domains for short term
pleasure trips to enjoy them.

Restaurants, stadiums, ballparks, casinos and other entertainment event structures have capacity limitations for obvious
reasons. It makes more sense to stop the madness and take care of what we have already created. Let's continue the
Aloha spirit that draws visitors here from all over the world and continue providing the quality first over quantity. This is

not what developers, politicians and those with a monetary agenda seem to take into account. Singer songwriter Jack
Johnson says it well in his song "My Mind Is For Sale" with the lyrics "I don't care for your careless, me first, gimme,
gimme, appetite at all".

Please take care of those who care about more than quantity and take care of Maui, the other islands of Hawaii, the
'Aina and Kama'aina. Mahalo.

Sent from my iPad
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County Clerk

From: Wendy McCracken <wendykat4@yahoo.com >
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 8:46 PM
To: County Clerk
Subject: Fwd: Support for moratorium banning new hotels - Agenda item CR 21 -39

Oo s
Correction to Agenda item #. Mahalo ^ J c_ ^
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From: Wendy McCracken <wendykat4@yahoo.com> X S ui ^
Date: June 16,2021 at 8:39:28 PM HST >0

To: county.clerk@mauicounty.us

Subject: Support for moratorium banning new hotels - Agenda item CR 29-39

To the Council Members of the County of Maui.

I hereby support the moratorium banning the building of new hotels and other visitor accommodations
for many of the same reasons you have already received and will receive from other concerned citizens

and individuals. With the past events of the year I would think that eyes would have been opened to the
results of human greed and gratification when we keep pushing the natural environmental elements out

of the way to satisfy a select few with usually deep pockets. Oahu is one populated small island in the
middle of the Pacific Ocean that has and is demonstrating the affects of this. Not only the impacts on

nature but environment for all and it doesn't take rocket science to see how the negative energy in the

aftermath produces sociatel issues as well as an increase in crime and invasion of a peaceful lifestyle.
Even a 2 year period to develop a plan will not be enough to prevent taking the wrong turn and putting
unnecessary and harmful burdens on the land and the community. The need to work smarter and find

ways to utilize and improve what is already in place is a better plan.

I worked in a Natural Resources and Environmental department for a law firm that represented major

mining companies and saw firsthand the attempt to strip the land from the people and the environment
by business commerce and the devastating results when it did. I am also mystified by how people who
take an oath in an official position seem to have forgotten about common sense when it comes to profit
over reality such as the need for infrastructure to support all the hotel and vacation rental building
when we can't even provide sufficient infrastructure and housing for those who live and reside here and
will supply the services needed to allow those utilizing those facilities and domains for short term

pleasure trips to enjoy them.

Restaurants, stadiums, ballparks, casinos and other entertainment event structures have capacity

limitations for obvious reasons. It makes more sense to stop the madness and take care of what we have
already created. Let's continue the Aloha spirit that draws visitors here from all over the world and
continue providing the quality first over quantity. This is not what developers, politicians and those with
a monetary agenda seem to take into account. Singer songwriter Jack Johnson says it well in his song

"My Mind Is For Sale" with the lyrics "I don't care for your careless, me first, gimme, gimme, appetite at
all".

Please take care of those who care about more than quantity and take care of Maui, the other islands of
Hawaii, the 'Aina and Kama'aina. Mahalo.

1



From: Andrea Perkins <reiserperkins@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 16, 2021 10:19 PM
To: County Clerk
Subject: In support of the moratorium on building more resorts

Aloha Committee Chair King and Councilmembers,

I'm writing to express my solid support for placing a 2-year moratorium on the issuing of new resort building permits.

My husband and I have lived in Maui for 12 years. He is a physician with Maui Memorial. I work for a local nonprofit. We
love living here, own our home, and are part of a wonderful community, but the recent dramatic increase in tourism has
made us wonder how sustainable it is to continue living here. Tourism on this scale affects our daily quality of life
significantly. We've already given up on being able to enjoy our favorite beaches, hikes, and eateries without fighting
throngs of tourists, nor do we feel like we can even drive to work safely what with the ever increasing bike tours (my
husband has seen many victims of these tours end up in the emergency room). It's also worth pointing out that my
husband's already stressful job is made doubly so by the strain visitors put on our small health care system. I honestly
can't imagine more tourists than what we're already dealing with. Please reconsider favoring industrial tourism over the
needs of the people who call Maui home.

Thank you for your time and all the work many of you are doing to protect this special place.

Andrea Reiser Perkins

808-283-5201
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^2112iaL£!£± RECCIVCD
From: Paul Janes-Brown <curtaincallmaui@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday June 16. 2021 11:40 PM ^ JUN ! 7 AH 7^59
To: County Clerk
Subject: TestimonyCC21-280 OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

My name is Paul Janes-Brown, I live in Pukalani, I am testifying in support of Item CC 21-280
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING CHAPTERS 19.98AND 20.41, MAUI COUNTY

CODE, DECLARING A MORATORIUM ON NEW TRANSIENT ACCOMMODATIONS ON MAUL

When the visitors left, the planes stopped landing and the field around the airport turned into
a gigantic parking lot, we got a taste of the impact on our quality of life the visitor industry
represents. We had a chance to dial back our dependence and reinvent ourselves. However,
we wasted that chance and now we are inundated with visitors.

Thankfully, the rental car situation has not caught up with the demand, however some of our
residents have seized on this money making opportunity, which is unfortunate and selfish.

I applaud Council Member King for her vision in bringing forth this much needed
moratorium. I would go even further by banning vacation rentals until our houseless
population is adequately taken care of. It is unconscionable to have the number of houseless
here and excellent accommodations sitting vacant for most of the year. I would put a
minimum lease of 12 months on all rentals.

This moratorium would put a hold on the growth of our visitor population, which is sorely
needed. We need to focus on the quality of our visitors not the quantity. Our plans are out of
date and until we get new plans, which will address these issues, we need to act now to let us
breathe, focus and plan for the best future for all our people.

I hope the council will act to adopt this much needed ordinance. Mahalo nui loa.

A hul hou,

Paul Janes-Brown



County Clerk

From: Carole Sarra <csarra47@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 17, 2021 6:29 AM
To: County Clerk
Subject: Support for moratorium of tourist accomodation

We support a moratorium on tourism infrastructure of all kinds.

We own a home and live full time in Kihei. We pay taxes and support the local businesses on a year round basis.
The town is overwhelmed with tourist! Kihei Road is always congested and the beaches are so crowded we rarely go any

more. I feel like I am living in an amusement park! The Pilani"! Highway is so crowded with cars that I often have to sit
through more than one change of the street light to get to the shopping center. Also tourist don't respect our speed
limits.

We can have a healthy economy without the invasion of tourist who mostly support the food trucks lining the roads and
Costco.

Tourism does not support the overall economy. They don't hire the plumber to fix a leak or a contractor to remodel the
kitchen. They don't buy furniture or carpeting to up grade their home. They don't buy plants at Kihana Nursery or
supplies at Ace Hardware. They don't support the non-profits that need contributions to exist. I can guarantee you that
we full time residents contribute much more to the economy than the part time tourist do. The "hospitality industry"
mostly supports the minimum wage service workers, which becomes a trap that is difficult to rise above. These workers
can't even afford housing without out taking in room mates. It is a sad situation when you put your own residents at the
bottom of your priorities.

We must protect our oceans and sea life from pollution which is aggravated by the thousands of people covering
themselves in sun screen harmful to the environment. We must protect our wildlife and native plants from robbing
them of their habitat. We must protect the culture of our native people. We must protect our air from the pollution of
exhaust from too many cars and our evenings from the light pollution of hotels and businesses trying to attract
attention.

Please do the right thing and address these problems by putting a moratorium in place!

Respectfully yours,

Carole Sarra

82 Kuli Puu St.

Kihei
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RECEIVED

Z02! JUN 17 AH 7= 59

OFFICE OF THE

COUNTY CLERK

X  i

June 17 2021

TO: Maui County Council Chair Alice Lee
Vice Chair Keani Rawlins Fernandez

Council Members

SUBJECT: Support FOR CR 21-39

"Recommending FIRST READING to temporarily maintain the status quo in the
development of hotels and other visitor accommodations in South Maui and West Maui until
the respective community plans for the areas are updated or two years have passed,
whichever is sooner, because of environmental and other impacts.

Aloha Chair Lee, Vice Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, and members of the Council,

My name is Hannah Bernard and I am Executive Director and Co-Founder of
Hawaii Wildlife Fund.

Mahalo nui loa, thank you for the opportunity to submit my support for CR 21-39
"...to temporarily maintain the status quo in the development of hotels and other visitor
accommodations in South Maui and West Maui until the respective community plans for the
areas are updated or two years have passed, whichever is sooner, because of
environmental and other impacts.

This proposed moratorium on new development is a very important first step in
redefining our relationship with tourism here in Hawaii nei. The reduction in visitors
in 2020 caused by COVID-19 gave us an extraordinary opportunity to experience
our home in a way that was both poignant and breathtaking. Our nearshore marine
resources thrived in the absence of so many people in the water; and also cast a
light on our own local usage patterns that we might want to address.

Hawaii Wildlife Fund is deeply committed to the management of our tourism-based
economy, since the impacts of so many visitors to Hawaii (-10 million in 2019, and
expected to match or exceed that in 2021) has negative effects on nearshore
marine life. These effects include sea turtle disturbance and outright harassment as
well as displacement of our own community from favorite sites. See for example
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this recent article: on KITV https://www.kitv.eom/story/44090398/maui-sea-turtle-
photo-causes-uproar-on-social-media

STOP

Do not pass

this sign to

view turtles

A picture posted on social media is making its rounds and turning some heads. A large group ofpeople at
Ho'okipa Beach is seen in the water near two turtles-bypassing a sign reading 'Stop do not pass this sign
fo view the turtles'. Jennie Montijo

We have engaged the tourism industry since our inception in 1996 in order to help
manage the impacts on our environment, but we desperately need the County's
help in managing the carrying capacity of Maul. Please allow this bill to move
forward to begin to formulate a better way of life for residents and to better support
the environment upon which we all depend, especially the tourism industry.

Mahalo for your consideration and continued progress in protecting our
environment,

Hannah Bernard

Executive Director

Hawai'i Wildlife Fund
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TESTIMONY

Aloha Chair Lee and Council,

Here is my Testimony on 7 key topics of discussion today. My testimony is well under 9
minutes.

As usual, each of you has worked so hard for us. This meeting agenda, like so many others, has a
great number of items for you to consider. 32 in all. It's too many. I don't know how you and
your staff do this week and day, in and out. I am grateful for your stamina.

CR 21-39

Hotel building moratorium

Recommending FIRST READING ofbill to temporarily maintain the status quo in the
development ofhotels and other visitor accommodations in South Maui and West Maui until the
respective community plans for the areas are updated or two years have passed, whichever is
sooner, because ofenvironmental and other impacts.

TESTIMONY

Let me preface my additional comments with this. Council Members, before you vote on this,
you should visit South Maui and spend time there, during different times of day. See the massive
number of surfers in the Cove trying to catch the right wave. God Bless them but they are
already crowded on top of one another. That is not what surfing is about and it's not fair to
crowd them even more. They are nice people looking to break loose and explore. Let them be.
Come, spend some time with in little Kihei and see the mile long lines on S. Kihei Rd. See the
unbelievably long lines of tourists outside the restaurants in the Triangle. We and they are
absolutely overwhelmed. The Maui Coast expansion will likely push us over the edge there and
on Kam I Beach. How many more people can we cram onto that beach? Spend a day there and
see for yourself.

Beyond that, I do not agree with the two-year expiration date. If this initiative is to have
meaning, there should be no time expiration. The welfare of residents in their own communities,
Community Plans as they see it, comes first. Some people forget. The wishes of residents must
be held sacred, above all else. No government official has the right to rule over us.



Overall

I wish that the Council was able to schedule this agenda item by itself. Given its historic
significance, the fact that it sets a precedent of average Americans having an equal voice with
giant corporations in determining their own future is quite significant. Americans desire the
ability to maintain a quality of life not subjugated to an insatiable thirst for the shareholder return
enjoyed by others. In broad terms, isn't that what building more hotels is really about? Isn't that
why Honolulu looks like Miami Beach.

Our children deserve to grow up in a world at least as good as ours. Maui isn't Miami Beach yet.
We have a responsibility to make that world better for them than the one we came into. We are a
land of immigrants. Our nation was built on the desire to improve the lives of individuals and
perhaps even more, improve the future for our children. Will more hotels improve the quality of
life for us or our children?

Hawaiians have a unique opportunity to make a tiny step forward in slowing down this onslaught
of the white man. This is not our land. We took it. At least we should care for it. My Sista Tasha,
this is your moment to take a stand for your land. Please.

For all of us, this legislation speaks to that most sacred tenant of what it means to be an
American; the very thing that sets us apart from any nation in the history of our planet. Freedom.
In this case, it is literally, our right, as Americans, to give our children the ability to enjoy a
better life than our own. Can we call ourselves free if we must first be made to accept the cost of
financial gain for others? Particularly people that don't even live here. Is that freedom? This
legislation is so important, it deserves not to be one of 32 number of agenda items. It deserves its
own special meeting.

Chair Lee, I ask you to take that into account. I ask the Council to go into Executive Session and
candidly, privately discuss this among yourselves. Chair, please ask for a vote on this. No one
has anything to lose.

I think this initiative will pass. However, I'd like to see it pass unanimously, just as the three
islands of Maui County have done with CR 21-38. Support for the spirit of this Bill is unanimous
among them. Let it also be so, with you. Council members, take advantage of the relationships
you've nurtured among you. Build on that honestly and in good faith and go into Executive
Session on this or any other topic you think you should and really talk this over before you cast
your final votes.

CR 21-280

Relating to the expeditious submission of the proposed hotel moratorium to the Planning
Commission

REFERRING TO THE MA U1 PLANNING COMMISSION A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE

ESTABLISHING CHAPTERS 19.98 AND 20.41, MAUI COUNTY CODE, DECLARING A

MORA TORIUM ON NEW TRANSIENT ACCOMMODA TIONS ON MA UI".



TESTIMONY

Some of us see a sense of urgency about the welfare of our island more than some others. As one
of them, I urge the Council to approve OR 21-280 without delay.

CR 21-38

Unanimous vote by the islands of Maui County to include wording related to Climate
Change in the lawful Countywide Plan

Recommending the requiredpublic hearings for enactment of the various Planning Commission
resolutions on the subject.

The Climate Action, Resilience and Environmental Committee has recommended supportfor
public hearings for residents ofLana 'i, Maui and Moloka 7 to comment on a bill to amend
the Countywide Policy Plan to incorporate the amended Section IV by adding "Mitigate Climate
Change and Work Toward Resilience " as a goal of the Countywide Policy Plan.

TESTIMONY

After embracing the original request by this Committee that the Countywide Plan be revised, the
Maui, Molokai and Lanai Planning Commissions, built on that by suggesting additional wording,
that strengthened the original request. Let us support their wishes with the same sense of
urgency, that their unanimity demonstrates.

Obviously, there is widespread support for addressing the conditions we see before us, right now
today and into the future. Along with the entire western third of the mainland, we are in drought
conditions once again. https://www.mauinews.eom/ncws/local-news/2Q21/06/after-relief-
drought-retums-to-maui/

Let this proceed swiftly and without delay.

CC 21-278

Relating to the establishment of Agricultural land use designation

"A " and "B " propose to CHANGE ZONING FROM OPEN SPACE ZONE, R-3 RESIDENTIAL
AND ROAD/STREET RESERVE ZONE TO AGRICULTURE.

TESTIMONY

So much of our island has been rezoned to urban from agricultural, without the approval of
residents. This sounds refreshing. Some of you may be tired of hearing me talk about the Maui
Island Plan which demands that we maintain the small town, rural nature that our island. That

plan was approved at every level of government and not following it is essentially against the
law. It seems desirable to change land designated as urban back to ag especially if the change
occurred after the plan was approved.

CR 21-44

Relating to the establishment that conditional permits for zip line and bungee jumping
operations in the County Agricultural District be required.

FIRST READING ofbill to require a conditional permitfor zipline, canopy, and bungee jumping
tour operations in the County Agricultural District.



TESTIMONY

Time and again, residents who reside in properties adjacent to these businesses, have asked that
their right to live in peace on their own properties be respected. Effective permitting
requirements will protect those rights and ensure we don't have traffic jams in pastures and the
like.

In closing, let me say, mahalo nui team! Thank you for working to respect, preserve and
care for our island.

On our little, our tiny little rock in the middle of the Pacific Ocean, Council Members, you rock.
The bold and innovative work you do rocks, seemingly, around the clock! You amaze me.

Mahalo team

Nick Drance

TheMauiMiracle.org
























































































